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Achieving milestones together 

Secondary and Junior Residential Trips 



 

 

 

  

 

 

  
Dear Families  
 
At the end of Term 4 I wish to thank you for your continuing support of my colleagues’ daily efforts as they 

seek to deliver the very best education for your son and daughters.  Through reading this  Easter Newsletter, 

like me I am certain you will pick up strong threads of planned rich activities occurring both within and 

beyond the classroom.  

All Schools and Academies are now rightfully charged with delivering a critical edge of Social, Moral, Spiritual 

and Cultural education along with developing British Values.  These values  include democracy , tolerance 

(particularly towards people other cultures and religious faiths) and  a respect for the law of the land.  I am 

so proud then to read a newsletter that clearly demonstrates we  deliver a programme that includes weekly 

Cubs and Brownies through to outdoor residential visits via a visit from our local PSCO and a visit to the 

Shakespearean Globe Theatre - ie a programme that delivers much continuous active work across these 

areas of personal development. 

On a personal note I want to thank you all for your many responses to our annual questionnaire and please 

rest assured there is still time to return this important feedback as this will certainly help myself and my 

colleagues continually improve our service to you all. 

Whilst all of this Easter content is important in our newsletter I would particularly draw your attention to the 

future improvements that will be rolling out over the next few months to our reception and our car parking. 

Whilst initial works will not have immediate major implications for users I and we will update users when we 

are clearer of the final plan works in both areas. I would add that all readers can rest  assured that the Leigh 

Trust and the Governing Board is involved in all of our key developments such as the car park as well as 

holding us to account on pupil progress and other key aspects of your son and daughters development  

In terms of appeals of support can I urge readers to consider supporting our staff marathon runners raising 

money for the Demelza hospice on 12th April. In parallel I would ask that you please make a note of the dates 

of activities eg Spring Disco, Summer Fete that once again emanate from the excellent work that the Friends 

of Milestone carry out. 

Finally, I wish to thank Tremaine Banks for her stirling efforts as class teacher of Millennium class and of 

course we wish her well as she leave us and departs on her new ventures in teaching.  

I wish all readers a very Happy Easter and I look forward to us reopening Milestone Academy on Monday 

20th April. 

Nigel Jones 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Primary Department 
 

Dear Families, 
 
Our KS2 Cubs and Brownies have been very busy this 
term as always.  In Cubs this term the boys have been 
working really hard on their badge work.  They have 
achieved two badges; Community and Creative.  The 
boys have enjoyed making spaghetti and marshmallow 
towers, Mother's Day gifts and team games.  Next term 
they are looking forward to being able to do some 
outside activities as well as some junk modelling.  
 
In Brownies the girls have enjoyed making puppets for 
St Patricks Day, decorating flower pots and planting 
flowers for Mother’s Day and making bird feeders. 
 
We finished off our term by making Easter nest cakes 
and having an Easter egg hunt outside. 
 
The Key Stage 2 Activity Residential to Grosvenor Hall in 
Ashford was a great success, despite the minibus 
breaking down on the way home.  Everyone who went 
had a wonderful time.  I went to visit on Thursday and 
was delighted as I always am by how independent and 
brave our children are.  I watched the abseiling and was 
so impressed watching them come down.  The staff at 
Grosvenor Hall are wonderful and very supportive.  A 
huge thank you to all the Milestone staff who attended 
and gave so freely of their time to enable this trip to 
take place.  
 
There have been some wonderful special assemblies 
this term.  We have enjoyed Chinese New Year and Holi, 
each led by both Key Stage 1 and 2 classes.  It has been 
a real joy to watch the children take part and each 
assembly has been special and unique in it's own way.  
We have had very good support from families at these 
assemblies; it makes such a difference when you come 
to share these special events.  Thanks to all the pupils 
and staff who took part. 
 
Dee Pickerill, Vice Principal 
 
 

Secondary Department 
 

Term 4 has been short but eventful and has seen pupils 
across the department take part in a variety of learning 

activities that have promoted both team work and 
collaboration and enhanced personal and social 
development and the pupils’ independence skills. These 
have included: 
 

 Football matches against Oakley School for both our 

girls and boys teams; 

  An Under XIV and Under XIX Boccia competition 

where the pupils won Gold and Silver medals. 

(Please see Steve Devereux’s report to read more 

about these sporting fixtures); 

 Key Stage 3 & Key stage 4 residential visit to the 

Arethusa Venture Centre undertaken by eighteen 

pupils who were challenged to achieve personal 

goals.  Noleen Donaghy & Janet Tidmas successfully 

led the residential supported by Simon, Jamie, Tim, 

Ruth, Angie, Verity & Debbie.  Our thanks go to them 

all for their hard work and to the pupils and teaching 

staff who remained at school and followed their 

usual timetables; 

 Post 16 pupils’ further involvement in another day of 

the ‘Inspire’ project led by Liesl Andersson where 

the pupils shared a film they had put together.  Do 

look at our school website to take a look at what 

they did on the day on 30th March; 

 Visit to the Globe Theatre for pupils from Saxon and 

Norman classes to learn about the work of 

Shakespeare and what life was like in his time. The 

pupils were very interested to learn amongst other 

things that ladies at that time were not allowed to 

go on the stage! 

 The construction of the go-kart by pupils from 

Norman class that they will learn to race later in the 

summer; 

 School Council meetings. 

The Academy has been involved in the Kent Curriculum 
Project and secondary teachers have been reviewing 
the curriculum and the learning pathways that we 
currently offer our young people.  You will shortly be 



 

 

 

receiving a letter from us asking you to give us your 
views.  
 
We welcomed Emma Mason back at the start of Term 4 
and will say ‘Good bye’ to Tremaine at the end of it. 
Tremaine has been covering for Caity Callaghan who is 
returning from maternity leave.  We should like to 
thank Tremaine for inspiring the pupils in Millennium 
class and wish her well as she starts a new job closer to 
home.  
 
Thank you for your support for the secondary 
department throughout the term. 
 
Best Wishes for a Happy Easter 
 
Berenice Frith, Vice Principal 
  

 
Early Years 

 
This term we have welcomed more new pupils within 
our Early Years Department.  They have settled quickly 
and are enjoying all of the fun learning that takes 
place.  This term our topic has been focused on animals; 
where they live, what they eat, their size, colour and 
their skin.  Oasis class transformed their role play into a 
vet’s surgery, whilst other areas were used to host 
sensory trails for the ‘Bear Hunt’.  All three classes have 
been busy making animal masks, printing and baking 
animal biscuits. 
 
The children took part in a whole school ‘Book Week’ 
where the children enjoyed dressing up, retelling the 
story in the forest area, decorating the classroom doors 
and all joining together for a ‘Gruffalo Party’. 
 
As well as enjoying our environment the children have 
been out and about visiting the library in New Ash 
Green, shopping for their cooking ingredients and 
visiting the park.  New Ash Green Pre-school have been 
visiting us and we have been enjoying going to their 
school to join in with their play. 
 
This term we have had various celebrations to 
experience.  During Chinese New Year we have been 
busy listening to stories, taking part in a dragon dance 
and tasting Chinese food.  We have just had our 
Department’s special Easter Assembly, the children 

enjoyed an egg hunt, egg and spoon race and tasting 
Hot Cross buns. 
 
We would like to express our thanks for joining us 
during the morning of 18th March for ‘Stay and Play’.  It 
is important to that we work together and many of you 
contribute to the ‘Special Books’ and comment on the 
on-line journal. 
 
The team would like to wish you all a good holiday and 
we look forward to working with you next term when 
our topic is Seasons.  More information about this will 
be on the website during the holiday. 
 
Claire and all the staff in the Early Years Department 
 

 

KS1 

 

Pupils in Key Stage 1 have had another busy and 
enjoyable Term.  Our topic has been “What’s Special to 
Me” and classes have been looking at homes and 
exploring the school and surrounding area in geography 
sessions, including in some cases, expeditions to the 
local shops to stock up on snack items! 
 
Our science topic of Light and Dark has encompassed 
plenty of sensory and switch work as well as some 
pupils being able to gain an understanding of electricity. 
We have also taken advantage of sunny days in order to 
look at our shadows in the playground and have made 
shadow puppets. 
 
All the pupils have continued to enjoy making a large 
variety of sweet and savoury items during Food 
Technology lessons. 
 
Woodland Class have followed their own topic on 
Colour this Term and treated the whole Key Stage to an 
assembly based on this theme. 
 
Lake Class hosted a really enjoyable Special Assembly 
on the celebration of Holi. The pupils re-enacted the 
story of Krishna and made a very impressive piece of 
abstract art while demonstrating paint throwing. The 
audience also had the opportunity to sample some 
sweets and samosas. It was obvious how hard the 
pupils and Lucy and her team had worked to produce 
the assembly and once again it was lovely to see so 



 

 

 

many family members there.  
 
Wishing all our families an enjoyable Easter holiday 
from everyone in the Key Stage. 
 
Nina Dipple KS1 Leader (Maternity Cover) 
 

 
KS2 

 
This term the juniors have been busy learning all about 
‘The Senses’.  In science the focus has been on light and 
sound, and in PHSE, the children have been exploring 
and investigating using all of their senses.  We really 
enjoy this topic as it gives us so many valuable and 
meaningful learning opportunities to find out about 
ourselves and the world around us.  We have been 
particularly proud of children trying new foods and 
learning new life skills. 
 
We have been lucky to have so many celebrations and 
religious festivals in one term to base our work around, 
including; Chinese New Year, Holi and Easter.   We have 
enjoyed two fantastic special assemblies.  Chinese New 
Year was hosted by Ocean Class and Holi was hosted by 
Coast class.  We enjoyed seeing so many parents and 
families who came to join us in our celebrations.  
 

 
 
The Primary Student Council invited our local PCSO to 
lead a special assembly and to show us his Police van 
and special Police uniform.  Children were invited to 
bring along questions they had thought of in class to ask 
and they came up with some very interesting ones!  The 
children got to try on the very heavy jacket and the 
helmet as well as explore the torch and protection 
shield.  They also got to sit in the back of the van and 
watch the blue lights flash! 
 

 
 

For World Book Day this year, the juniors decided to 
focus on the Dr Seuss book ‘My Many Coloured Days’.  
Each class took a different colour, animal and emotion 
from the story and explored it as part of their English 
work.  Everyone decorated their classroom doors and 
enjoyed dressing up on the Thursday.   
 
Term 5 will focus on the topic ‘Weather and Time’.  The 
children will be learning about plants and animals, they 
will be designing and building shelters and exploring 
what the weather is like in different places around the 
world.  PHSE will focus on how we grow and we will be 
learning about stories from the New and Old 
Testaments.  We have a lot to fit in to a short term! 
 
Wishing you all a Happy Easter and I look forward to 
seeing you next term.    
 
Emma Wilkinson, Key Stage 2 Leader 

 
 

KS3 
 

The students in key stage three have had a busy term 
and continued to make positive progress towards 
personal and academic skills. 
 
Students enjoyed taking part in a range of special 
activities to celebrate World Book Day, including 
competitions, an opening reading party which focused 
upon food and party related stories and a big read to 
conclude. The department also worked together to 
raise money for Red Nose Day by dressing up and 
hosting an afternoon tea and disco. 
 
Viking class have been traveling the world in term four. 
They have been visiting India, Italy, Greece and England, 
learning about the customs, culture, food and music of 
these countries. 
 
Tudor Class have continued to enjoy their Community 
Participation visits.  Students have enjoyed using their 
own money to purchase items and have been 
developing  their social skills locally and at the 
Bluewater Shopping Centre. 
 
On Friday a group of secondary students and staff 
arrived home from an exciting three day holiday to the 
Arethusa Venture Centre in Upnor.  Everyone had a 



 

 

 

great time with many students reaching great 
accomplishments in a range of activities including; 
swimming, canoeing, archery, rock climbing, high and 
low ropes, shelter building and woodland walks.  Each 
of the students completed diaries which they will add 
photos too and share with families. 
 
Roman class have also been exploring journeys to 
exciting places in their interactive story work. They 
embarked on a sensory journey to Netherland with 
Peter Pan and along the yellow brick road with the 
Wizard of Oz. 
 
In Term 4 Norman class have been looking at 
Shakespeare's play the Tempest, they have been 
thinking about imagery and the ways writing can show 
images using metaphors, similes and other styles.  They 
linked this with a trip to the Globe Theatre and tied it all 
into their book week project and door decoration too. 
In maths Norman class have covered measures through 
mass and weight and capacity and had lots of practical 
experiences to support learning as well as plenty of use 
of computing too. 
 
Saxon class have also been studying the life and work of 
Shakespeare with focus upon the text 'A Midsummer 
Night's Dream' and finished the end of Term 4 with an 
educational visit to the Globe Theatre alongside 
Norman class. In history the students have been 
learning about the Romans and will be continuing this 
work by visiting the Roman Villa next term. 
 
In Term 4 Jurassic class welcomed Zoe Webb as their 
new class teacher. The class explored an adapted 
version of the text 'Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.' 
Students have particularly enjoyed food technology this 
term where they made a range of egg based recipes. 
The students have continued to work hard upon their 
individualised curriculum targets. 
 
Noleen Donaghy, Key Stage 3 Leader 
 
 

KS4 
 

The students in the 14-19 Department have, as always, 
had a very busy this term and all have made progress in 
their learning. 
 

Students in Victorian Class have enjoyed their second 
term of the year completing Work Related Learning at 
Bore Place, an Organic Dairy Farm near Chiddingstone 
each Thursday this term.  They have learnt new skills 
such as how to care for chickens and how to protect 
seedlings. 
 
This Millennium class have been learning about World 
War II as part of their project work and have visited the 
Firepower Museum in Woolwich to support this 
learning.  Likewise, they visited Dicken’s World to 
support their work learning about Great Expectations in 
English.  This term Millennium class said goodbye to 
their teacher Tremaine who is moving onto pastures 
new.  We wish her all the best in her new post.    
 
Empire class has had a great term 2.  They have 
continued to work upon their personalised learning 
plans.  They explored Ireland in the arts and presented 
a sensory journey to Ireland to learn about Irish culture 
and Saint Patrick for their special assembly to secondary 
students and parents.  For their sensory story they have 
been exploring part one of a Treasure Island adventure 
in which each of the pupils are characters within the 
story and the adventure begins at the Cutty Sark in 
Greenwich.  They have been busy and working hard on 
their targets and have made progress in all areas.  The 
sixth form students from Empire class have continued 
to enjoy swimming alongside their peers at Whiteoak 
Swimming Pool each week and visiting MEAPA Gym as 
part of their recreation choices.  
 
Sparta class have been swimming this term and have 
made good progress in their basic swimming skills and 
techniques.  
 
A number of Key stage 4 students attended a residential 
trip to Arethusa Venture Centre at Upnor.  All students 
challenged themselves and were proud of their 
personal achievements.  A special mention goes to 
William in Sparta class who used a kayak in the 
swimming pool for the first time (something which in 
previous years he has found too challenging), well done 
to William!  
 

Sixth Form 

 
The enterprise group (Stepping Stones) made up of Year 
12 students have been very busy making and selling 



 

 

 

Mother’s Day and Easter merchandise with both sales 
going very well.  The group of work experience students 
have been completing their first placements, with some 
students completing them independently.  Students 
have been placed at; the Oxfam shop in New Ash 
Green, Tuck by Truck, The Billings Group, Cucina, 
Milestone Nursery and Maidenhead Aquatics.  We 
would like to thank all these businesses for supporting 
our students. 
 
FE1 welcomed Sarah Brown as their teacher during 
Term 4. This term FE1 have been learning how to 
manage their own money as part of their accredited 
coursework.  This has involved budgeting their weekly 
money and working out how much change they can 
expect from a transaction.  
 
FE2 have focused on using public transport to access 
local towns.  They have completed trips on local buses 
to Dartford, Swanley and Bluewater and have learnt 
how to use bus timetables to plan their visits, as well as 
completing budgeting activities whilst out shopping.  
FE2 visited the Kent Choices4U event at the Kent 
Showground at Detling and visited stalls featuring local 
employers and further education colleges. This gave 
them an insight into their options Post 19. 
  
Two students in FE2 need a special mention this term. 
The first is Bonnie who competed for Kent in a National 
Schools Cross Country event this term and the second is 
Hollie who has learnt to swim during weekly swimming 
sessions as part of recreation this term - well done to 
you both! 
 
Some students from FE1 and FE2 have taken part in the 
Big Inspire project led by Liesl Andersson. This has 
included the students leading drama activities for both 
students in Millennium and Norman classes and also 
Year 7 students from Wilmington Academy.  
 
FE3 have been learning how to cross roads safely and 
some have also started to use public transport to access 
a local town.  The class have spent time this term 
learning about different ways of measuring and learning 
to compare weights, sizes and lengths.  
 
FE4 have enjoyed their sensory story about the Wizard 
of Oz.  They have been accessing the local community 
as part of their accreditation, including weekly 

recreation visits to the bowling alley, visits to shops and 
restaurants.  The students have also been learning how 
to make simple snacks and meals to further develop 
their independence skills.  
 
Janet Tidmas, 14-19 Leader 
 
 

Environment and Land Based Studies 
 

This term the Land Based Studies Group Year 1’s have 
been finding out about how plants health is maintained 
by visiting local garden centres and also by doing their 
own research.  They have then used this research to 
create brochures on how to maintain plants good 
health and what to do if they show certain signs of 
becoming unhealthy.   
 
The Year 2’s have been planting crops such as first, early 
and second early potatoes ready to be harvested as 
early as June.  They have also completed all the 
required work for pruning to maintain plants health and 
encourage health.   
 
I am amazed with the level of work they have produced 
and the amount of enthusiasm and effort they have 
maintained through the year so far.   
 
Richard Allwright, Environmental Land Base Studies 
 
 

Dance 
 

Over this term students from F.E.2 have had the 
opportunity to share their dance session with pupils 
from Northfleet School for Girls.  This was an enjoyable 
activity and a way to meet new friends and learn from 
different experiences.  Girls studying for their A Level 
dance qualification came to Milestone accompanied by 
their teacher to perform some of their work.  They then 
led a workshop to share ideas for our pupils to use in a 
dance to be included in the F.E. production later this 
year.  Pupils and teachers alike enjoyed a working time 
together and also had a chance to socialise afterwards 
with refreshments. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Therapy Team 
 
It has been another successful term at Signing Club with 
increasing numbers of students attending.  We have 
been learning lots of new songs, which the Signing Club 
are looking forward to showcasing on 20th May.  
Letters will be going out to families whose children 
attend Signing Club.  
 
Students have been working hard on their 
physiotherapy programmes this term both in and 
outside of the classroom. Multi-disciplinary working 
with the NHS Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
team is going well. 
 
The Therapy Team will be hosting a coffee morning on 
Thursday 30th April from 10 – 12 (flier attached at back 
of Newsletter).  This is an opportunity for families to 
meet with the therapists in the NHS (Physiotherapy and 
Occupational Therapy), Carolyn, Emma, Lynn and 
Rachel, and the school based team, Liz, Julia, Tim, Jamie 
and Anne.  It will be an informal morning for you to 
come and talk to us 
 
Liz Skilton, Speech and Language Therapist/Therapy 
Team Leader 

 
PE Department 

 
After qualifying earlier in the year from the West Kent 
Preliminaries, our under 14’s and under 19’s Boccia 
teams competed against  other special schools  in the 
Sainsburys School Games Kent Final, which took place 
on 26th March at the University of Kent in Canterbury. 
 
The teams performed excellently on the day, our U19’s 
team finished up with a silver medal and our U14’s 
team ended up as winners and received gold for the 
second successive year. The students enjoyed 
competing in a fun but competitive environment. 
 
Steve Devereux, PE Co-ordinator 

 
 

Site Update 
 

The overflow car park construction has proceeded and 
should be fully operational by the new term.  This 
means that staff will all be able to park on site all year 

round. 
  

Some works will take place on the Reception over the 
Easter period with more to complete the project during 
the May holiday, as we work to make things more 
secure for all. 
  
Plans to improve the safety of the carparks during 
pickup and collection are moving ahead and look to be 
implemented over the summer holidays. 
 
Stuart Norris 
Business Manager 

 
 

Other News 
 

The Brighton Marathon 

 
On Sunday 12th April four of our members of staff; 
Verity Chick, Steve Devereux, Amy Smith and Alex 
Parkhouse will be taking part in the Brighton Marathon.  
They are running to raise money for the Demelza 
Hospice Care for Children.   
 
We know this is a Charity close to the hearts of some of 
our parents and if anyone would like to make a 
donation to support our runners you can do this via 
their Just Giving Page details below.  Many thanks. 
 

http://www.justgiving.com/Milestonemarathon 
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The Friends of Milestone met on 18th March for the AGM and were very pleased to welcome some new 
faces to the committee.  We can now look forward to another year of fundraising and planned events 
including: 
 
Spring Disco – 15th May 2015.  And for those who enjoy dressing up, we are planning a Round the World 
theme.  Flyers will come out after the holiday with more details. 
 
Father’s Day – We will be holding a Father’s Day sale the week before 21st June. 
 
Summer Fete – Make a note in your diaries to keep Saturday, 11th July free.  We are hoping to get more of 
the students involved in the floor shows this year, i.e., dancing, signing choir etc.  We have also booked the 
Hartley Owls again as they have proved so popular in previous years.  There will be lots more to see and do.  
If there are any families living near to the school that are happy to have a Hartley Estates board advertising 
the fete, please let me know.  The more people we can get through the gate, the more money we can raise 
to continue putting on events and providing lovely things for our children to enjoy. 
 
We have already booked the West Midlands Theatre Company for January 2016.  They will be performing 
Beauty and the Beast to the Primary department. 
 
We are also looking into getting a mobile Science Dome in for the students to enjoy. 
 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday, 22nd April, 7.30 at the Green Man, Longfield Hill, where will be 
organising the upcoming events.  All are welcome.   
 
 
 
 
Lyn French 
Secretary 
Friends of Milestone 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

Term 1 

Staff Training – Tuesday 2nd  and Wednesday 3rd  September 2014 

School opens Thursday 4th September 2014 

School closes Friday  24th October 2014 

Holiday 

Monday 27th October  to Friday 31st October 2014 

Term 2 

School opens Monday 3rd November 2014 

School closes Thursday 18th December 2014 

 Holiday  

Friday 19th December 2014 to Friday 2nd January 2015 

Term 3 

School opens Monday 5th January 2015 

School closes Thursday 12th  February 2015 

Staff training -  Friday 13th February 2015 

Holiday 

Monday 16th February to Friday 20th February 2015 

Term 4 

School opens Monday 23rd February 2015 

School closes Wednesday 1st April 2015 

Holiday 

Thursday 2nd April  to Friday 17th  April 2015 

Term 5 

Bank holiday Monday 4th May 2015 

School opens on Monday 20th April 2015  

School closes Thursday 21st  May 2015 

Staff training -  Friday 22nd May 2015 

 Holiday  

Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May 2015 

Term 6 

 School opens Monday  1st  June 2015  

Staff training – Friday 10th July 2015 

School closes Friday 24th July 2015 

Holiday 

Monday 27th July to Thursday 3rd September 2015 (subject to change) 

 

Staff Training 2014-2015 

 

Tuesday 2nd September 2014 

Wednesday 3rd  September  2014 

Friday 13th February 2015 

Friday  22nd May 2015 

Friday 10th July 2015 

 

TERM DATES 2014-15 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 


